

STATE OF TENNESSEE

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES

William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

July 13, 2020

Ms. Pamela K. Brantley 1617 Helton Road Bean Station, TN 37708-6228 CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED
RECEIPT NO. 9414 7266 9904 2152 3382 27

Subject: **Director's Order WPC18-0030**

Southeastern Provision, LLC

SOP18010 Pump and Haul Extension

Grainger County, Tennessee

Dear Ms. Brantley,

On May 10, 2018, the Division of Water Resources ("Division") issued State Operation Permit SOP 18010 ("Permit"), authorizing Southeastern Provision, LLC ("Respondent") to pump and haul its industrial process wastewater until April 30, 2020. The Permit was later modified, extending the expiration date to June 30, 2020. The Permit was granted in accordance with Director's Order WPC18-0030 ("Order"), allowing the Respondent to implement a new wastewater disposal system while maintaining facility operations.

The Respondent has submitted plans to the Division to implement a new decentralized wastewater disposal system. The Division agrees to modify the Permit, authorizing pump and haul disposal until June 30, 2021, provided the Respondent is working towards implementing the Division-approved wastewater system. Following this Permit extension, the Permit shall expire after the one-year extension and the Respondent shall no longer h authorization to pump and haul its wastewater. At which point the Respondent shall be using the fully operational decentralized wastewater disposal system in accordance with its corresponding permit and all regulations set forth therein. Should the Respondent fail to fulfill its obligation to complete the Division-accepted wastewater disposal system in time, the Division may take additional enforcement action.

If you have any questions concerning this correspondence, please contact Ryne Ruddock at (615) 532-0665 or Ryne.Ruddock@tn.gov. If you have questions concerning plans review please contact George Garden, P.E. at (615) 253-9934 or George.Garden@tn.gov. Any questions concerning permitted should be directed to Wade Murphy at (615) 532-0666 or Wade.Murphy@tn.gov.

Sincerely,

Jessica Murphy, Manager

Jessica Muzhy

Enforcement and Compliance Unit

EJM:RWRu

cc: George Garden, P.E., Engineering Services Unit, Chief Engineer, george.garden@tn.gov
Angela Jones, P.E., Engineering Services Unit, angela.jones@tn.gov
Anastasia Sharp, EIT, Land Based Systems; anastasia.sharp@tn.gov
Wade Murphy, Water Based Systems, wade.murphy@tn.gov
John Newberry, Land Based Systems, john.newberry@tn.gov
Brad Harris, P.E., Manager, Land Based Systems, brad.harris@tn.gov
Jessica Murphy, Manager, Enforcement and Compliance Unit; jessica.murphy@tn.gov
Michael Caudell, DWR Knoxville; michael.caudell@tn.gov
Robert Ramsey, DWR Knoxville; michael.caudell@tn.gov

Michael Atchely, Manager, DWR Knoxville; michael.atchley@tn.gov

Randy Hodge, Southeastern Provision, LLC; southeasternprovision@yahoo.com

William Gilger, Southeastern Provision, LLC; wgilger@gmail.com

DWR Case File WPC18-0030